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Mantua  PTA Alert News  
June 12, 2012    

  

Mantua Front Office Summer Hours  
The front office will be open during summer from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Please call 703-
645-6300 if you have any questions during summer.  

Last PTA Meeting on June 12  
The last PTA meeting of the school year will be TODAY, Tuesday, June 12 in the 
school cafeteria. If you have not yet been able to attend a PTA meeting this year, 
don't miss this one! A representative from the National PTA will be on hand to 
present our PTA with the Phoebe Hearst award for Family Engagement. In 
addition, we will vote on the slate officers, close out this year's budget, and vote on 
the items the school will purchase with PTA funds. We will have pizza and prizes so 
come meet members of the National PTA and help us gather a quorum for the 
items we need to vote on! 
Thank You to All PTA Volunteers! 
Thank you for all your help this school year. It sounds like a broken record, but its 
true - the school cannot run without the help of the parent volunteers. It was a big 
year with the 50th celebration in the fall, sending off retirees at the end of the 
year, and all of the events and programs that are sponsored by the PTA. It all 
happens with your help. Thank you so much for all that you have done. 
Mantua Gym Named for Ms. Thompson 
To honor our retiring Assistant Principal Ms. Thompson, Mantua's gym has been 
named in her honor. Her name now is prominently placed on the wall just inside 
the door closest to the parking lot. Ms. Thompson has spent 21 years at Mantua, 
first as a physical education teacher and then moving up to assistant principal.  
Ms. Thompson's Send Off 



The weather really cooperated, the food was fine, and the company was great for 
the Bon Voyage BBQ in honor of Ms. Thompson. It was a wonderful event! It could 
not have happened without the coordination efforts of Teresa LeMair and Meri 
Farling, our volunteer dynamos - thank you so much for all you have done. Mr. 
Martinelli also deserves a special thank you for all his work for the afternoon 
assembly held on Friday afternoon. What wonderful scenery! Ms. Thompson we wish 
you all the best as you "set sail" for retirement and all the new adventures that 
await! 
Yearbooks Are Here - Limited Number of Extras Available 
Yearbooks have been delivered to school, and there a limited number of extra copies 
available for purchase. If you would like one, please make your $35 check payable to 
"Mantua PTA" and bring it to the front office no later than Thursday. Please be sure 
to mark the check with your child's name and homeroom teacher. The yearbooks 
are available on a first come-first served basis. 
Is Data Your Thing? 
Nicole Armstrong and John Nicholas have been wonderful in their creation and the 
maintenance of the PTA website, but we will only have them for one more year. 
Would you like to be somewhat of an apprentice for the 2012-13 school year and 
help John and Nicole? We need to move to new ways of importing data and 
working the backend of what the website entails. If you have any interest please 
contact Lesley Kowalski at mantuaptaprez@gmail.com.   
FCPS Summer Reading Requirement 
This summer, Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS) will continue a summer reading 
requirement in order to encourage reading.  Each student completing grades 5-11 is 
required to read at least one book during the summer months. However, at Mantua, we 
encourage students in all grades to read many books this summer.  
  
FCPS summer reading lists can be found HERE; however, students may read any book that 
is comparable to books on this list and approved by their parents. Reading is crucial to 
academic achievement. We appreciate your help as we all work together to support 
children's academic progress. 
myON Books Online Library Individual Accounts for Students 
FCPS Library Services is investing in your students by providing access to myON 
books, a new digital library with hundreds of digital books from Capstone Digital! 



myON books can be accessed anywhere in school, at home, or wherever there is 
Internet access. Students and parents can access these digital books for individual 
reading, homework, research, and fun! 
  
Families are encouraged to spend time together reading and learning with myON 
books. All digital books are complete with optional reading supports - highlighting 
and audio - and glossary to help increase reading achievement. myON books covers 
fiction genres and nonfiction titles ranging from monsters and sports to biographies 
and health topics. All of the digital books are created to help you expand your 
imagination into the digital world of reading. 
  
To get started, simply login using the username and password that will come home 
in your student's Tuesday folder.   
  
Sixth Grade Party Volunteers Needed 
It's hard to believe the school year is almost over and our 6th graders will be 
celebrating their achievements and completion of their elementary school years in 
just a few days! The 6th Grade Party will begin shortly after the awards ceremony 
on June 15. Right after the ceremony we will transform the gym into Hollywood. 
Please consider spending some time at your child's last elementary event and sign 
up here: http://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050449ACAB2E5-6thgrade.  
 Cub Scout Pack 1533 is Looking for New Scouts 
Cub Scout Pack 1533 is kicking off the summer with a meet and greet at the 
Mantua Pool House on Saturday, June 16, from 5:30 to 7 p.m. Come have some 
fun in the pool, learn about Cub Scouts, and register for the fall. Be sure to join the 
e-mail list to keep posted on summer activities, the Join Scouting Night, and the 
Fall Camp Out. Cub Scouting is for boys in grades 1-5, and the entire family is 
encouraged to participate in our scouting activities. Please send your RSVP for the 
meet and greet to Missy Greene, pack committee chair, at missyfay76@msn.com.  
End of Year Events 

 June 
13: 5th Grade Play (Magic School Bus) 
14: 5th Grade Medieval Day 



14: 6th Grade Award Ceremony Rehearsal 
14: Patrol/GMM Picnic at Eakin Park 
15: 6th Grade Awards Ceremony/Party 
15: Last Day of School/Final Report Cards sent home 
Important Upcoming Events 
Tuesday, June 12: PTA Meeting, 7 p.m. 
Friday, June 15: Last Day of School  

 

Alert News Contributions 
Send items via email to alertnews@mantuapta.org.  
Submissions MUST be received by the Friday before distribution in order to be 
included.  
 如果您需要一份中文的曼图亚小学校园新闻周刊，请联系雷晓春女士。 电话：703-425-
1097 

 电子信箱：sabrina_lei@yahoo.com 

 

한국어로번역된뉴스를받아보시기원하시는분은 크리스티씨께연락주세요.  전화 703-865-
8065, 이메일choichristie@yahoo.com. 
 

Nếu qúi vị muốn nhận tin tức "the Alert News" được dịch ra tiếng Việt , xin liên lạc 
sonha60@hotmail.com 
  

Si desea recibir una copia de esta informacion en Espanol, porfavor llame Gabriella 
Numbela a 703-573-6375 or e-mail a ganumbela@hotmail.com. 
 

For more information, please visit our website: 
www.MantuaPTA.org  
Sincerely,  Mantua Elementary School PTA 

 
  

 

  

 


